	Wallingford Sports Trust 
Meeting of trustees 

26 May 2015 

Minutes


	Present

Apologies:
	John Atkins, Jon Pebworth, Alan Holmes, Fon Leigh (Hockey), Beryl Guiver (Squash), Roger Haycock (Tennis), Richard Prunier for Simon Cowlard (who has resigned).

Jeremy Denton (Skittles), Lauren Butt (Petanque), Nigel Hughes (Wallingford TC), Dave Greedy, Des LeRoy (Rugby).


	Action

	Previous Minutes and matters arising
	Minutes were agreed.

A new football trustee is needed.
Need to write up memo on East Grinstead visit.
	RP
JA

	Sports Park Manager’s report
	(a) Need to review planned kitchen extension.
(b) Note that Norris Room refurbishment would take seven weeks and not five as written.
(c) Strong concern was expressed about lack of control  for outside functions, particularly on Saturday nights, with people bringing their own alcohol on site, creating litter and leaving a mess.  RP strongly urged that there should be regular external patrols by bar staff at these events.  SL to review and recommend changes, both to procedures and contractual terms for hiring the clubhouse for events.
	JA/BG
All
SL

.

	Treasurer’s report.
	· JP reported that finances were in excellent health with clear funds of £65k of which £30k was uncommitted.
· There were no management accounts for this month as priority was being given to preparing the year/end accounts.

· Trustees approved the new salaries and bonus structure for DG, CT, DS and Lamoon as proposed by Exec.
	

	Chairman’s Report
	This had previously been circulated.

· JA reviewed the recent burglary and actions taken to minimise losses on any future occasion. He had made an insurance claim.  Trustees requested extra precautions to be taken while numerous contractors would be on site over many months.
· New Lease.  Now signed.  Electronic copy received but hard copy not yet received from solicitors.  Question was raised – do we have a unique customer tax reference number?  Was it the same as PAYE number?  JP to find out.
· Flooding issues.  Environment Agency were being very slow in responding to SODC request for Consent to clear Mill Brook.  RFH requested to chase up key players.[Done.  The only significant problem seems to be inertia]
· Car Park improvement.  Work should start in June.  JA to sort out RP’s concerns on car park boundary.
· Changing Rooms project.  JA distributed copies of plan of main clubhouse showing proposed changes.  Work should start in mid-September.

· Bunkfest.  Being managed by JA/BG/SL.  Clubs would need to provide manpower to control gate etc.


	JA
JP
RFH
JA


	Licensing and external refreshments.
	SL reviewed her draft Licensing and Event Management procedure document. There was discussion about the proposal to show “Board of Trustees” as holders of the Premises Licence rather than nominating the Chairman.  (The current licence shows Richard Knight as Licence Holder).  SL to follow up with Licensing Authority:
· If questions were raised by the Licensing Authority, would all the trustees have to appear?  

· Bearing in mind that the licence was for WSSC, was it appropriate that Trustees were nominated as they were responsible for WST rather than WSSC?  
· SL to confirm RP’s advice that the Club licence could be used anywhere on site and was not restricted to the main clubhouse, and therefore that TENs would not be required for normal events held within the Park but only for major external events such as Bunkfest and Rugfest.
Trustees agreed the principles expressed in the draft regarding applications for TENs by individual clubs.  Following clarification that TENs are not needed for most events organised by individual clubs outside the main clubhouse where alcohol is provided, the draft needs to be modified to show that the principle applies whether or not a TEN is needed.
Trustees considered the specific requests made by AFCW to be allowed to run two events including sale of alcohol. Both were accepted after discussion.  It was agreed that one was allowed as AFCW’s single application for the year.  The second was allowed as a special case because of the probable congestion in the main bar because of conflict with the Rugby World Cup.
Trustees agreed the clause in the draft headed Sporting Events relating to provision of food and non-alcoholic drinks by constituent clubs.
	SL
SL

SL

SL

	AOB
	Concern was raised about the number of absentees from this meeting, particularly as five of the seven attendees were members of Exec and already knew most of what was discussed.  Trustees were urged to give priority to attendance and find deputies if absence was unavoidable.
	All

	Next Meeting
	Tuesday 21st July at 8.00 p.m.
	


RFH 30/05/2015

